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Malama o pa ‘oe... 
A warning not to break the kapu, be careful, 

lest it be disastrous to you... 
 

aue! aue! aue!   

Iānuali 22nd, 2k15...Vandals torch and mar our sacred pohaku piko o Kūkaniloko...  
Sadly, an unscrupulous person or persons trespassed our wahi kapu and 
desecrated our pohaku piko o Kūkaniloko, torching and marring her face.  Malice 
and transgression to our pohaku is malice and transgression to the family of this 
land, kalana Kūkaniloko!  ‘aha kūkaniloko koa mana mea ola kanaka mauli... 
 

“e kūkaʻawe i nā kapu o Kūkaniloko no ka mea aloha nō hoʻi kākou ia lākou i nā kau a kau…” 
                                   

‘aha kūkaniloko koa mana mea ola kanaka mauli represents all those family 
members connected to and centered by Kūkaniloko... to include those members 

of the Hawaiian Civic 
Club of Wahiawā 
who genealogically 
trace their genesis to our homeland, ke au puni o Hawaii 
nei ko Hawaii pae aina.  We are guardians. For 55 years 
we individually and collectively have been responsible 
for the maintenance and care of Kūkaniloko Birthstones 
State Monument; and site interpretation of the 36,000 
acres of kalana Kūkaniloko.  Traditional comprehension 
reflects conscious preparation for the next seven 
generations. Every thought, word and deed has at its 
foundation malama ‘āina - take care of your family, take 
care of the land – in anticipation of those who have yet 
to come! Every generation likes to think they are 
improving on the last.  That progress is inevitable.  That 

the future holds less suffering and misery than the past.  But the truth is some things never change, especially those 
places made sacred by our ancients - forever!  History has a way of repeating itself. It’s just that most people don’t 
live long enough to see it happen. Our mo‘olelo - traditional comprehension - however, keeps alive the mandates of 
kupuna ma - those whom we choose to follow. Kūkaniloko echoes wisdoms of our ancients: Mai ma nei "listen, so 
you can see."  We, the family of this land, kalana Kūkaniloko, consciously choose, without hesitation or doubt, "to 
guard the kapu of Kūkaniloko because we love them for all time...” for the next seven generations and thereafter, 
and thereafter.   Malama o pa ‘oe   “A warning not to break the kapu, be careful, lest is be disastrous to you...”   

    “Gather every bit of your family’s spiritual and emotional resources” 

       E pule kākou...      Healing begins.                            

  Photos by Kalimapau 
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1.14.2k15...The first HCCW monthly meeting of 2k15 was held at the Wahiawā Police Station Conference room.  
Everyone arrived a little earlier and participated in making more ki‘eke pa‘akai pu‘upu‘u.  Preparation included pule 
after placing the pa‘akai in the center of the fabric pieces then ties were done with raffia with a gift tag added for the 
future.  Two huge baskets of “break-room coffee needs” for the Wahiawā Police Department was delivered to their 
front desk.  We appreciate the monthly use of their conference room accommodations for HCCW.  Pelekikena Malia 
Doo brought a large pot of homemade stew, rice, Kim Chee and dessert to share with everyone.  After a few minutes 
of kaukau and kukakuka, we got down to business. Our fiscal year ends on March 31st, 2k15.  On November 10th, 2k14 
the Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawā began its 55th year; and, 49th year Chartered by the Association of Hawaiian Civic 
Clubs.  We look forward to another year in service to Wahiawā and her surrounding communities. Mahalo piha kākou. 
 

kalana Kūkaniloko – Wai‘anae Uka...Kumu Hula Snowbird Bento - http://vimeo.com/107078281 

 

Ke Ea O Ka ‘Āina...1.22.2k15 

 

 

Sequestration – a retirement; withdrawal; or removal into seclusion; law the act of confiscating or sequestering property... 
 

01.22.2k15... Thursday evening, “Ke Ea O Ka ‘Āina” was held.  This event was produced by Wai‘anae Legal Counsel, 
guest speaker HCCW lala ‘ōiwi Lopaka Iokepa Oliveira Jr.  Lopaka, HCCW Public Relations Committee Chair, gave his 
well-executed presentation on Hawai'i’s unique History of Independence and its relationship to the pending 
downsizing of Military presence at Schofield Wheeler Army Airfield and Fort Shafter military bases on O‘ahu.  This 
was the first in a series of educational sessions sponsored by the Legal Mobilization Project in affiliation with the 
Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawā.  It is our goal to bring a clearer understanding to the public about sequestration 
that directly affects our families and immediate communities.  Two of our guests expressed interest in joining the 
Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawā.  Thank you for your support.  Looking forward to our next session and hopefully, 
with advanced notice well ahead of time, more HCCW members will take advantage of this educational process that 
may answer many of your own questions.  E hele mai kākou Kulanui ‘Ao Kūkaniloko...It Only Begins! eō 
 

The Cave of Whispering Spirits http://undermauiskiesaudiobook.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/The-Cave-of-Whispering-Spirits.mp3 
 

   Hale Ho’okipa - Wahiawā District Park 

Lopaka Iokepa Oliveira Jr. 

Photos by Kalimapau 

http://vimeo.com/107078281
http://undermauiskiesaudiobook.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/The-Cave-of-Whispering-Spirits.mp3
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1.28.2k15...OHA onsite discussion for a new gate installation for Kūkaniloko at Kamehameha Highway/Whitmore 
Avenue stoplight.  No date has been determined for putting in this gate.  Hopefully, it will be done very soon...eō 

1.28.2k15...Representative Marcus Oshiro requested site interpretation for Major General Charles Flynn, 
Commander, U.S, Army Garrison; and Headquarters, Department of the Army: John P. McLaurin, Deputy Director 
Force Management; and Colonel Tom O`Donoghue, Force Integration. OHA Trustee Peter Apo and sixteen other 
guests were also in attendance.  Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawā Pelekikena Malia Doo, Papa Henry Doo, Lopaka 
Oliveira, Vicki Pakele, Tom Lenchanko and Kalimapau attended. Our guests were in Wahiawā Town for the Military 
Downsizing Community Listening Sessions to be held later that evening at Leilehua High School Cafeteria.  After a 
brief discussion at the entrance of Kamehameha Highway, the journey down the road to Kūkaniloko began.  Protocol 
honoring the four directions – Hikina, East, Ku; Ākau, North – Kane; Komohama, West – Lono; and Hema, South – 
Kanaloa was observed by all.  Kahu Peter Lonoae‘a welcomed our guests with oli and a traditional lua greeting.  A 
blessing for each guest and sharing of ki‘eke pa’akai pu‘upu‘u followed. A brief site interpretation was offered by Tom 
Lenchanko.  Alaka‘i Mele, Peter Lonoae‘a played and sang “You May Go...” accompanied by Pelekikena Malia Doo...eō 
 

1.28.2k15...Downsizing US Army 6:30 Leilehua High School 
More than 300 Wahiawa Community members and guests 
turned out for the U.S. Army Force Structure and Stationing 
Community Listening Sessions.  Each member of the panel 
expressed appreciation for the introduction to our cultural 
traditions [at Kūkaniloko] that afternoon then proceeded to 
listen. Each speaker conveyed reaction to the potential 
reduction of Soldiers, family members, and civilian employees 
in Hawaii and the impact it would have on our community 
families, organizations and/or businesses.  This session was 
recorded and footage will be aired on ‘Ōlelo in the near future. 
‘Aha Kūkaniloko koa mana mea ola kanaka mauli supports the 
U.S. Army Force Structure and Stationing - Military Downsizing. 
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Support our Wahiawā Community at the Leilehua High School Fundraisers every 2nd Friday... 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

*************************************************************************************************** 
 

Next Hawaiian Civic Club of Wahiawā Monthly Meeting ... Second Wednesday, February 11th, 2k15 
Wahiawa Police Station Conference Room at 7 pm.  You are welcome to join us! 
 

Next Monthly “3rd Saturday Kūkaniloko Clean-up” will be held on February 21st, 2k15 from 9 – noon.   
 

First day of Spring is February 4th, 2k15.  “Chinese New Year of the Ram” begins on February 19th, 2k15. 
 


